Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Additional Estimates 2001-2002, 19 February 2002


Question: RDG 11

Topic: (Asylum seekers – Christmas Island processing centre site)

Hansard Page: 150

Output:  4.2

Senator Crossin asked:

Can you provide us with evidence that the administration on the island consulted with the shire council about a possible site?

Answer:

Issues such as illegal boat arrivals and other key matters impacting on the Island community are generally the subject of discussion and consultation at meetings of the Administrator’s Advisory Committee (on which the Shire Council is represented).

However in this instance there was an urgent need for an alternative facility on Christmas Island to replace the capacity that had been provided by tents on the shores of Flying Fish Cove before the onset of the wet season.  Discussions with the community were conducted by the Minister for Immigration and Multicultural Affairs, the Hon Philip Ruddock MP, and the then Minister for Regional Services, Territories and Local Government, Senator the Hon Ian Macdonald, who visited the Island on 23 September 2001.  The Ministers held a community meeting to discuss the arrangements for the detention facility and also separately met with the Shire Council on 23 September.

Administration officers and the Department’s project managers discussed the location of the facility at the Phosphate Hill site with Shire Council officers after the initial decision had been made to use that site.
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